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The well-off can also be 
vulnerable toward the end  
of life

I find it astonishing that respected 
researchers could think large data number- 
crunching could lead to valid conclusions 
on patient safety in the age of medical 
assistance in dying (MAiD).

On the basis of only the number of pal-
liative care contacts among patients who 
die from MAiD, Downar and colleagues 
conclude both that palliative care was 
unable to relieve patients’ suffering, and 
that a lack of palliative care access was 
not driving requests.1 The variability in 
quality and training among services that 
call themselves “palliative care” is well 
known. Moreover, the study does not dis-
tinguish between a single visit and full-
service palliative care.

The authors also conclude that, as “tra-
ditionally vulnerable demographic groups” 
were underrepresented in the group dying 

from MAiD, it is “unlikely to be driven by 
social or economic vulnerability.”1

Dr. Balfour Mount tells the story of a 
patient, a prominent businessman who 
was given a diagnosis of advanced cancer.2 
At the time of admission to the palliative 
care unit of Montréal’s Royal Victoria Hos-
pital, the patient was silent while his wife 
explained that he had had enough and 
pleaded for things to be over quickly. 
When Dr. Mount later returned to speak 
with the patient alone, he broke down in 
tears and confided, “I’m so afraid of being 
a burden.”2

In my work in geriatrics I have seen 
vulnerability in rundown, bug-infested 
apartments with no food and no clean 
sheets. But I have also seen it in palatial 
houses, where virtually the only visits 
are from people paid to provide care, 
while others hover on the periphery, 
waiting for the inheritance. Riches are far 
from being a protection against coercion 
to die.

The connection between the data and 
the conclusions in this study is tenuous at 
best. To what end? What urgency is there 
to label the MAiD experiment as safe, pre-
maturely and without evidence?
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